
   

Subject: Letter of Recommendation – DT-TT Festival 2025  

 

Dear Organizing Committee, 

 

S.C. Biotem I.E. Srl appreciates the two factors, digital transformation and artificial 

intelligence as significant factors in shaping and changing daily, industrial or medical life. 

This is the reason why we are interested in supporting the Technology Transfer Festival, 

"Digital transformation of production and products, based on technology transfer (DT-TT)", which 

will take place in Brașov in 2025. Of course, we are open to this collaboration and opportunity offered 

by DT-TT Festival and we offer our support and active participation in this program. It gives us the 

framework for exchanges of opinions of experts in the field of new technologies, embedded 

applications and artificial intelligence implemented mainly in industry and medicine. 

It is important to mention that active participation in this action is appropriate for: 

- the exchange of information regarding new technologies and practical approaches regarding digital 

implementation 

- it will help us to adjust the managerial and research-design prioritization in our field of interest in 

the near future 

- re-engineering based on principles and methods that offer a much higher yield 

- offers the possibility of establishing scientific and technological communities in our fields of 

interest, mentioned above 

Therefore, our company unconditionally supports this initiative of the Center of Valorization 

and Transfer of Competencies and Transilvania University in Brasov and we are convinced of its 

usefulness in the process of accelerating and implementing digitization with all the positive results. 

We are waiting for this event with interest and impatience and we wish not to get heavily 

involved in its development and success. 

 

Sincerely,  

 

              Date 2024. September 16 

                             

Nicolae Marius Roman 

Manager S.C. Biotem I.E. Srl 

Prof. UTCN President SNIMTB  

 


